

MEMORANDUM

TO: Members, Senate Appropriations Subcommittee for the Department of Health and Human Services

FROM: Gilda Z. Jacobs, President and CEO

DATE: February 28, 2017

SUBJECT: FY 2018 Budget for Health and Human Services

On behalf of the League, which has been advocating for low-income families and children in Michigan for more than 100 years, I am urging you to support several key proposals in the governor's 2018 budget, and work to expand many of the interventions in Flint to other areas of the state where failing infrastructure and long-term disinvestments have left children at risk of exposure to environmental toxins.

Human Services

- Support continuation funding for the "Heat and Eat" nutrition program. Approved last year on a bipartisan basis, the "Heat and Eat" program allows Michigan to leverage more than \$300 million in food assistance for low-income Michigan families, seniors and persons with disabilities. For 2018, the governor continues funding for the program and we urge you to support it again.
- Support an increase in the clothing allowance for very low-income children in families receiving income assistance. The governor proposes to increase the annual clothing allowance for children in the Family Independence Program (FIP) from \$140 per child to \$200. More than 3 of every 4 FIP recipients are children who are living substantially below the poverty line. The FIP benefit has not been increased in many years, and currently represents approximately 30% of the federal poverty line. Even with the maximum FIP benefit and food assistance, children in families receiving income assistance are surviving at a little over 60% of the federal poverty line or roughly \$12,000 for a family of three.
- Support funding to increase protective and in-home services for elderly adults and persons with disabilities. A 2014 audit found that Michigan was unable to respond quickly to reports of abuse, neglect or exploitation of adults, in large part because of growing referrals and staff reductions. In addition, as Michigan's population ages, nearly 7,000 seniors and persons with disabilities are on waiting lists for home-delivered meals and other home services.

Health

Support continued funding for the Healthy Michigan Plan. At a relatively low state cost, Michigan has
been able to extend healthcare coverage to over 600,000 individuals through the Affordable Care Act.
The program has been very successful resulting in nearly \$2.3 billion in additional personal spending
power, reducing hospital uncompensated care rates by nearly 50% which means stabilization of rural

- hospital finances, and creating more than 30,000 new jobs every year. A copy of the League's fact sheet on why the Affordable Care Act is good for Michigan is attached.
- Invest in the public health services and infrastructure needed to address the crisis in Flint, and prevent similar crises in other areas of the state. As the Flint crisis continues, the governor has recommended \$13.4 million to support distribution of healthy food, breastfeeding support, school-based child and adolescent centers, lead abatement, and the establishment of primary care medical homes. Problems with lead exposure are not limited to Flint, and many of these investments need to be expanded statewide.

Thank you for your consideration of our priorities for the 2018 budget. We welcome your questions and stand ready to provide additional information.